EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF 
EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES

Formal Written Resolution 2019-01
July 15, 2019

[bookmark: _GoBack]WHEREAS, the Emergency Communications Services entity (as such entity was formed by the IGA last executed on February 5, 2009) lacks independent legal counsel to advise the entity on legal matters including compliance with laws applicable to the Executive Management Board (hereinafter “the Board”).

WHEREAS, no party to the IGA has provided its legal counsel to advise the Board in 2019 (note: Archuleta County’s 2019 Indirect Cost Allocation Plan does not provide for legal services for Emergency Communication Services).

WHEREAS, the Chair of the Board seeks the Board’s approval to engage, on a limited scope, independent legal counsel to advise the Board on laws applicable to the Board including, without limitation, the following:
· Open Meetings including Board meetings and use of committees;
· Bond/insurance for Directors;
· Fiduciary obligations of Directors;
· Liability of Directors;
· Director Conflicts of Interests; and
· Responsibilities of the Board in relation to Archuleta County responsibilities as Fiscal Agent; 
· Financial Reports and Audit; 
· RFP selection of regular legal counsel for the Emergency Communications Services entity.

WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 4.5 of the IGA, the Board is authorized to perform such acts as necessary to provide effective and efficient emergency communications services including, without limitation, contracting for services. 

NOW, THEREFORE, THE EXECUTIVE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS SERVICES HEREBY RESOLVES AS FOLLOWS:

To authorize the Chair of the Board to engage independent legal counsel, on a limited scope, to advise the Board on laws applicable to the Board as set forth in this Resolution; further, the Chair of the Board shall engage an entity that is reputable and experienced in advising in the State of Colorado on such matters set forth above and with a maximum expenditure, including review and advice directly to the Board, not to exceed Five Thousand Dollars ($5,000).

____________________________________
Executed by Connie Cook as Chair of the Executive Management Board
